
 

NOTICE TO STAKEHOLDERS 
 

MANITOBA COURTS 

 

 

 
 
 
RE:  VIRDEN COURT OFFICE 
 

I am pleased to announce that the Virden Court Office will be reopening on a full time 
basis commencing Monday, December 9, 2019.  Initially, staff in the office will have 
limited authorities in place. 
 
All documents and applications that are required to be reviewed and authorized by a 
justice of the peace will continue to be processed via the Central Telecommunications 
Unit or in person at the Brandon Court Office.   
 
The Virden Court Office is also a Queen’s Bench filing centre for Family, Small Claim 
and Civil matters.   All documents required to be reviewed and authorized by a Deputy 
Registrar will continue to be processed by the Brandon Court Office on an interim basis.  
Queen’s Bench filings may be dropped off at the Virden Court Office for review by a 
Registrar in Brandon.   
 
We will notify all affected stakeholders once full authorities are in place. 
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Pam Seidlitz, A/Director Southern Court Operations 

DATE:  December 2, 2019 


